A RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION TO DAVID LORTSCHER AND WORK CREW FROM
THE FIRM (FACILITIES INSTALLATION RELOCATION MANAGEMENT) FOR
COORDINATING REPAIR AND REWORK OF WALKWAY AT THE VETERANS MEMORIAL

WHEREAS, it was learned from a report to the Town Board on August 11, 2020, local businessman
David Lortscher met with Groundskeeper Scott Harris and Supervisor Daryl Marshall regarding the
repair of the walkway at the Veterans Memorial, adjacent to the Gazebo, on the Town Hall grounds;
and

WHEREAS, Mr. Lortscher expressed a willingness to supply labor and equipment to help the Town
in repairing the walkway; and

WHEREAS, Richmond Town Board formally motioned to allow the FIRM (Facilities Installation
Relocation Management) to coordinate said project; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Lortscher reached out to the community at large, and community members
contributed monetary donations to help fund the cost of the materials; and

WHEREAS, through the hard work and dedication of the crew from the FIRM, the repair work to
the walkway was completed in time for the Veteran’s Day ceremony which was held on November
11, 2020; and

WHEREAS, the Veterans Memorial stands to honor those local veterans who served in uniform
and the battles they fought to protect our Nation’s freedoms; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, on behalf of the residents of the Town, the Town Board
of the Town of Richmond wishes to recognize and express its collective gratitude to David Lortscher
and work crew from the FIRM for their quality workmanship on the walkway and their reverence
to those who served; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Resolution shall be entered into the official minutes of the
Town Board and a certified copy thereof shall be sent to David Lortscher and the FIRM.



